DELAWARE COUNTY BOARD OF HEALTH
MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING

AUGUST 12, 2010

Executive Board met on personnel issues preceding the regular meeting.

Regular meeting of the Board of Health was held in the Commissioner’s courtroom on the 3rd floor o the Delaware County building.  Chairperson Judi Harris called the meeting to order at 7:50 p.m.  The following board members were present:

Judi Harris-Chairperson

Dr. John Peterson-Vice Chairperson

Phyillies Beatty


Terri Townsend
Board members absent:  Dr. Costello, B. Delk and A. Reagan

Chairperson Judi Harris asked for corrections/amendments to June minutes.  Terri Townsend asked for the spelling of her first name to by corrected; a motion was made and seconded to accept the minutes with correction, motion carried.  July board meeting was canceled.
Administrator Robert Jones presented a proposed fee schedule for adult and travel immunization list on the suggestion of the State Board of Accounts.  R. Jones explained the State Board of Accounts concerns and asked for the board members to vote on the fee schedule.  After further discussion, a motion was made and seconded to accept the fee schedule as presented, motion carried.
Cecilia Williams, Tobacco Coalition Coordinator, gave the board members a final copy of the grant application.  C. Williams stated the result of the grant would be known by the end of the month.  C. Williams asked for a board member to attend a Town Hall meeting which will be held on September 23rd at 7 p.m. with the location to be decided.  Chairperson Harris said it would be re-addressed at the September board meeting so the board member’s name could be given to C. Williams. 

R. Jones reported on the Electronic Death Registration System with the Indiana State Department of Health (ISDH).  The challenge reported by ISDH is with the participation by the funeral directors and physicians.  Effective January 1, 2011, ISDH will no longer accept a paper copy of a death certificate, all death certificates will be filed electronically.  R. Jones reported Delaware County Vital Records department has participated in the death system from the beginning in 2007 and has had success.  R. Jones asked Mary Whaley Registrar, to explain the system to the board members.  
R. Jones introduced Austin Gerber to the board.  A. Gerber took a part-time position with the Nursing Division assisting with shot clinics and other nursing duties.
Chistiana Mann reported on the Prairie Creek Program in collaboration with MITS.  C. Mann stated ridership numbers increased and August 14th would be the last day of the program.  

Next board meeting is set for September 9th.  A motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting, motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 8:21 p.m.
________________________________

___________________________________

Judi Harris, Chairperson



Donna Wilkins, M.D., Health Officer
